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Members of University of Nova Gorica are shocked every day by the crimes committed by 
the Russian army in Ukraine. Due to the war, not only our colleagues and friends in 
Ukraine but also people in other countries will be directly or indirectly affected. We are 
determined to do our share of duties in helping all those suffering due to this situation.  
 
With this in mind we prepared a set of measures regarding persons leaving Ukraine 
because of Russia’s aggression, as well as students being unable to leave their country. 
They are specified in Slovenian language; a short summary is as follows:  
 

• Ukrainian citizens wishing to enrol into any study program of UNG may do so 
without tuition; in case more than 10% of vacancies in an individual program are 
filled by such persons, exemption of tuition is decided upon a case-by-case basis;  

 
• for Ukrainian citizens wishing to enrol into any study program of UNG and being 

unable to leave their country, an online participation may be approved by the 
Rector; if approved, such students are treated as persons from the previous 
paragraph;  
 

• persons with acquired international protection may enrol into any study program 
of UNG under the same conditions as Slovenian (and other EU) citizens;  

 
• students enrolling according to previous paragraphs are eligible to apply for 

scholarships under the same conditions as other UNG students;  
 

• we encourage Ukrainian citizens to check our calls for job vacancies; moreover, 
we encourage them to contact us at erika.gojkovic@ung.si to let us know about 
their potential interest in cooperation with the university;  

 
• we may be able to help also through the European mobility programs; we will 

study every initiative on a case-by-case basis;  
 

• in all cases described above UNG will provide all the help within our power 
concerning logistics / organization.   
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At UNG Immigration from Russia and Belarus is understood as a form of active resistance 
towards the unacceptable regimes. With this in mind we prepared also a set of measures 
regarding persons leaving these two countries, with the aim of starting/continuing their 
studies or engaging in scientific research. They are specified in Slovenian language; a short 
summary is as follows:  
 

• we encourage citizens of Russia and Belarus to check our calls for job vacancies; 
moreover, we encourage them to contact us at erika.gojkovic@ung.si to let us know 
about their potential interest in cooperation with the university;  

 
• citizens of Russia and Belarus may enrol into any study program of UNG (within 

the quota of vacancies for citizens of third countries) and may apply for financial 
help with the tuition; decision about the latter is a subject of approval of a 
committee appointed by the Rector;  
 

• a possibility of help through the European mobility programs will be examined for 
every initiative on a case-by-case basis. 

 
 
 
                   
                
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 

 


